Minutes

Governor’s Cabinet on Nonprofit Health and Human Services

Rate Setting Methodology Workgroup

February 10, 2012
1:30 p.m.

Connecticut Valley Hospital, Haviland Hall
Middletown, CT

Members Present: :  Co-Chairman Patrick Johnson , Co-Chairman Scott McWilliams, Cindy Butterfield, Deborah Chernoff, , Glenn Connan, Robert Dakers, Joel Ide, Barbara Lanza, Theresa Santoro, and Barry Simon

Guests Present: Carol Polsky, Edward Hackett, and Frank McCarthy
Members Absent:  Marcie Dimenstein , Judy Dowd, and Joseph Drexler
I. Call to Order and Comments from the Chairs

Co-chairs Johnson and McWilliams called the meeting to order at 1:35 p.m.  New members Joel Ide and Barbara Lanza introduced themselves to the workgroup.  Co-chairs Johnson and McWilliams summarized their meeting with Deb Heinrich and Peter DiBiasi (the co-chairs of the Governor’s Cabinet on Nonprofit Health and Human Services).  Deb and Peter had expressed interest in using group homes as a case study about the impact of inadequate funding on private non-profits and proposed using an online database of IRS 990 forms to track the financial health of private non-profits over a period of time.
II. Approval of Minutes

A motion and second was made to approve the minutes from the January 13, 2012 meeting. The motion passed unanimously on a voice vote.
III. Open Discussion of Rate Methodologies
1. Members of the group pointed out that although all the agencies funded group homes, there were significant differences in program design, staffing requirements and funding methodologies between the different agencies.  There was discussion that the different agencies had different average length of stay assumptions, which has funding implications. 
2. The group discussed how providers deal with rising health care, food and energy costs with level funding by decreasing the services provided.  
3. Representatives from the Department of Corrections and Court Support Services Division talked about how their agencies were able to increase funding for providers by re-procuring for services and eliminating funding for some providers. 
4. There was also some discussion about performance based compensation that the staff of private non-profits could participate in.    

IV. Administrative Details

V. Next Steps

The group agreed to:

1. Continue to work on the grid of state agencies, service types and reimbursement methodologies to identify to similar services funded by the different state agencies and see if there is an opportunity to increase efficiency through standardization.

2. Analyze cost and revenue data for group home services as a case study to measure the adequacy of private non-profit funding and measure the impact of static funding when insurance, fuel and food costs continue to increase.

VI. Adjournment

The co-chairs adjourned the meeting at 3:45.
